
A Beautiful Community of Families, Friends and Neighbors for 55 years

Walnut Hills Civic Association 2017 Calendar of Events
Disc Golf Tournament   September 9th Walnut Hills Park  8:30 am Registration

9 am - Noon Play

Fall Dumpster Day  October 14, Walnut Hills School  8 - 11 am or full

Holiday Lighting Contest  (cash prizes, 1st, 2nd, 3rd)  Week of December 18

WHCA Family Movie Night January 27, 2018

! e Walnut Hills Civic Association (WHCA) Board of Directors’ regular monthly 

meetings are held the 2nd ! ursday of every month at Metrum Credit Union, 6980 

S. Holly Circle, at 7 pm.  Board meetings are open to all Walnut Hills residents.  We 

have a paid member blast email list to keep members informed!

We also collect donations to the Walnut Hills Scholarship Fund.

Inaugural Walnut Hills Disc Golf Tournament
Brian Bern

Saturday morning, September 9th will be the inaugural Walnut Hills Disc Golf Tournament 

at Walnut Hills Park.  This will be a 9-hole disc golf tournament that can be played and 

enjoyed by the whole family!  (My family personally has had three generations playing 

together).  If you can throw a Frisbee®, you can play disc golf.  There is no cost to enter, and 

there will be prizes for the top three players under 10, top three players 10 to 15, top three 

players 15 to 18, and the top three adults.  Registration is on the day of the tournament only 

and will run from 8:30 am to 9:00 am at the Walnut Hills Park picnic shelter.  The tournament 

begins at 9:00 am and will run to noon depending on the number of players.  We will have a 

few discs available to borrow, but it would be great if you bring your own Frisbee® or disc.

Basic Tournament Rules:

Families or groups of friends are welcome to play in the same group in the tournament.  

Individual players will be paired up with other players.  After registration, groups will be 

given a score card to keep track of each player.  The game is basically played like ball golf 

except that a Frisbee® or disc is thrown instead.  At each basket, players will take turns 

throwing their discs from the tee area towards the designated basket.  The disc is picked up 

where it lands and then thrown again until it is thrown into one of the baskets.  Each player 

keeps track of the number of throws it takes to make it into the basket and then written on the 

score card.  The person with the least number of throws to complete all nine baskets wins!

Please see the map for the anticipated tournament layout and note that six of the baskets 

were installed in mid-August.

We would love to see you there! 

October Dumpster Day Change
Andrea Suhaka, Chair, WHCA standy@ecentral.com

Our October Dumpster Day will be Oct. 14. We will not 
have electronic recycling this year.  Electronic recycling 

was our biggest expense of the year at over $3,200.  We 

will plan to have it next year and possibly go to an every 

other year schedule with an extra user fee.  The Board 

hasn't decided yet just how to do it; we just know we have 

to have it.  As always, you must be a WHCA paid member 

to use Dumpster Day.  We start at 8am and run until 11am 

thinking about what you might want to "dump".

Walnut Hills Civic Association Board
Andrea Suhaka, Chair, Walnut Hills Civic Assoc. (WHCA), standy@ecentral.com

We meet the second Thursday of every month at 7pm at Metrum Community Credit Union. Our meetings are open to all residents of Walnut Hills.  Currently, 

we have a full board, but spaces open up often.  If you think you might be interested in joining the board, come on down and visit a meeting to see how it 

works.  We are a group of special people who think Walnut Hills is a great neighborhood and are willing to help keep it special.

Disc Golf Tournament Map

Walnut Hills 

National Night 

Out - Block Party 

Tuesday, August 1st
Andrea Suhaka, Chair, WHCA, 303-770-0058, standy@ecentral.com

Thanks to great preparation by Board member Myra Garcia, 
all is in place for another wonderful National Night Out event 
on Tuesday, August 1, 6-8 pm. This event is sponsored by 
the Walnut Hills Civic Assoc. and Metrum Community Credit 
Union for all Walnut Hills residents, young and old.

We'll have barbecue for supper, tunes by Encore Music (jazz, 
big band, Broadway), and many informative and fun booths 
by our special districts: South Metro Fire, Arapahoe County 

Metro Stormwater Authority (SEMSWA), City of Centennial 
Senior Commission, Fiber internet provider Ting, Centennial 
Code Compliance, resident Ed Smith (ICD Designs), resident 
Jack DeFez (Juice Plus), resident Vicki Edgar (Jewel Scents) 

Medicine), and our sponsor Metrum Community Credit 
Union. We'll also have a special demonstration of working 

reading this after the event, but it should have been a great 
evening for everyone.

Walnut Hills 

National Night 

Out - Block Party 

Tuesday, August 1st
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Marie Haskett, who grew up in Walnut Hills has been named 

Association.  Her grandfather, C. Glynn Fraser, founded 

the organization in 1961.  Marie graduated from Walnut 

Hills Elementary, Cherry Creek High School, Arapahoe 

Community College and Metro State College, the latter with 

a degree in accounting.

business upon the death of her father in 1981. Within a few 

years Marie was involved in the business with her mother.  

Haskett home near Meeker, CO.  She also operates Horse 

Crazy Camp for children who ride or who would like to ride-

-most of her 35 horses love kids!  Marie operates in the Flat 

Tops Wilderness area near her home. 

Marie may have been born and raised in the city, but she's 

been a country girl for a long time.

Items of  Interest
John F.

Quiz For My Walnut Hills Neighbors:

This is a quiz for people who know everything!
I found out in a hurry that I didn't. These are not 
trick questions.  They are straight questions with 
straight answers.

1. Name the one sport in which neither the spectators 

nor the participants know the score or the leader until 

the contest ends.

2. What famous North American landmark is constantly 

moving backward?

3 Of  all vegetables, only two can live to produce on 

their own for several growing seasons.  All other 

vegetables must be replanted every year.  What are the 

only two perennial vegetables? 

4. What fruit has its seeds on the outside? 

5. In many liquor stores, you can buy pear brandy, with 

a real pear inside the bottle. The pear is whole and ripe, 

and the bottle is genuine; it hasn't been cut in any way. 

How did the pear get inside the bottle? 

6. Only three words in standard English begin with the 

letters ' dw' and they are all common words.  Name two 

of  them.

7. There are 14 punctuation marks in English grammar. 

Can you name at least half  of  them?

8. Name the only vegetable or fruit that is never sold 

frozen, canned, processed, cooked, or in any other form 

except fresh.

9. Name 6 or more things that you can wear on your feet 

beginning with the letter 'S.'

Answers page 5

Summer Horse Camp

Successful Hunting Trip
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Portraits, Sports, Books and Documentation  

alcortje@pcisys.net

sega
mI 

P
A

720-207-3757

Jesse J Alcorta 
Photographer

Summer Construction 
at Dry Creek 
and Walnut Hills 
Elementary 
There has been some construction 
at Dry Creek Elementary School 
over the summer, replacing what 
looks like the air handling units 
on the roof.  The crane shown is 
preparing to move the air handlers 
from the truck to the roof.  The 
height of the crane was impressive. 

Walnut Hills Elementary also got the 
parking lot resurfaced this summer.  
Don’t miss the Back to School 
Bash August 10th at Walnut Hills 
Elementary! (Details on page 14)

School starts Monday, August 14th.  

the neighborhood and pedestrians 
crossing the streets in the mornings 
and afternoons.

Photography  Jesse Alcorta
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Vote Mike Sutherland for  Centennial City Council

I am running for City Council because Centennial Needs

Neighborhoods safe for seniors and young families to live, work and play

Economic Development focused on developing and retaining jobs for our citizens

Transportation that takes cars o" Centennial’s tra#c choked thoroughfares 

 

 

for more information go to www.sutherlandforcentennial.com

* Over 30 years practicing law in both the private and public sectors

* Small business owner in three law $rms while in the private sector

* Serve on the Centennial Planning and Zoning Commission as chair

* Founding Member of the Centennial Council of Neighborhoods

* Vice - Chair of the South Metro Denver Chamber of Commerce

   Legislative Action Committee

My Experience and Quali"cations

New Laws (Ordinances) in Centennial
Andrea Suhaka, Chair, WHCA, standy@ecentral.com

The Centennial City Council has been working on passing the "nuisance" 

ordnances for a long while now.  These came from the issues that get the most 

complaints in the City.  I'll list the titles here with a brief description.  Anyone 

wanting a full copy of either ordinance may email me to request.

THOSE PROVISIONS.

This one is about junk in backyards and junk cars with no legal tags.  It will 

junk.  It also includes the fact that unregistered or inoperable cars must be 

out of site before and after trash day. 

DEAD, BROKEN, DISEASED OR INSECT INFESTED TREES ON 

This one will only be complaint driven, as well.  If you feel a dead tree 

presents a danger to your property, you'll be able to contact Code Compliance 

If there is a danger, they will require the tree to be removed.  The City is still 

For both of these call 303-325-8000 to complain.

Ting Fiber
Andrea Suhaka, Chair, WHCA, standy@ecentral.com

a
and Dry Creek among many others.

simple matter of going to www.ting.com/centennial and registering. The $9 you pay 
to join will save you the about $89 hook-up fee down the line. When the time comes 
and they knock on your door to verify your desire to join, you can back out and get 
your $9 back. There will be at least 2 tiers of service. The expensive top tier will be 
the 1 gigabit service (tentatively at $89 per month) and the less expensive one will be 
a slower service at a much lower price, rumored to be around $30 per month. (It will 

your internet connection.

Items of  Interest
John F.

Answers To Quiz For My Walnut Hills Neighbors:  

1.  The one sport in which neither the spectators nor the participants know the score or 
the leader until the contest ends: Boxing.
2.  North American landmark constantly moving backward: Niagara Falls. The 
rim is worn down about two and a half  feet each year because of  the 
millions of  gallons of  water that rush over it every minute.
3.  Only two vegetables that can live to produce on their own for several growing 
seasons: Asparagus and rhubarb.
4.  The fruit with its seeds on the outside:    Strawberry.
5.  How did the pear get inside the brandy bottle?  It grew inside the bottle. 
The bottles are placed over pear buds when they are small, and are wired 
in place on the tree. The bottle is left in place for the entire growing 
season. When the pears are ripe, they are snipped off  at the stems.  
6 Three English words beginning with dw:   Dwarf, dwell and dwindle...
7 Fourteen punctuation marks in English grammar: Period, comma, colon, 
semicolon, dash, hyphen, apostrophe, question mark, exclamation point, 
quotation mark, brackets, parenthesis, braces, and ellipses.
8 The only vegetable or fruit never sold frozen, canned, processed, cooked, or in any 
other form but fresh: Lettuce.
9 Six or more things you can wear on your feet beginning with 'S': Shoes, socks, 
sandals, sneakers, slippers, skis, skates, snowshoes, stockings, stilts.
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Walnut Hills Old Fashioned 4th of July
Andrea Suhaka, Chair, Walnut Hills Civic Assoc. (WHCA), standy@ecentral.com

Our Old Fashioned 4th of July Celebration was great! I have to thank the many 
WHCA Board members who worked so hard to make it perfect.
Carol Fischer and I worked the Parade starting at Dry Creek School and winding 
north to Walnut Hills Park and the Ice Cream Social. There were 28 registrants for 
the costume contest, but many of those were multiple children. We also had quite 

Here are the winners of the costume contest.
1.  There were too many wonderfully decorated bikes/trikes to pick just one,   
     so everyone was a winner in that category.
2.  Most patriotic pet was Penny the dog owned by the Sampsons.
3.  Most patriotic individual costume went to Bryce Ross in his policeman's   
     costume.

4.   Most patriotic group costume went to the Augustine/Berke group: Cora,   
      Airile, Matthew and Shane.
5.   Most patriotic wagon was taken by the "American Girls": the Medlocks   
      and Sampsons.
6.   Favorite old/classic cars was a tie for the '58 Chevy Impala owned by Ben  
      Martinez and the '71 El Camino owned by Olin Valentine.

I want to thank everyone who took part, we truly have a red, white and blue group!

brand new member Joe Molter. We had several who hauled equipment to the park: 

they say, it takes a village to help you have a wonderful 4th of July. Many thanks to 
all of you who paid your dues to make this event possible. 
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Photography  Jesse Alcorta



Page 8        Walnut Hills Newsletter    August / September 2017  

Dear Walnut Hills Residents,
The board of the Walnut Hills Scholarship Fund would like to express our sincere thanks to the residents of Walnut Hills for your continued support.  We are 

truly blessed to live in a community that has these resources, allowing us the opportunity to extend scholarships to deserving Walnut Hills graduates as they 

pursue a college education.  This year we were able to award four $2,500 scholarships, bringing the total scholarships given to an amazing $199,000 since the 

scholarship program began in 1972, all thanks to the generosity of this community and it's residents.

We want to thank the 225+ residents who contributed to the scholarship fund this year and we look forward to continued generosity in 2018 and beyond.

Finally, we want to recognize and thank the Walnut Hills Civic Association (WHCA) for their support and for all they do for our community. Thanks also to the 

Walnut Hills Newsletter and their advertisers.

We hope you were able to attend the presentation of the scholarships on July 4th at the WHCA’s Ice Cream Social and meet the outstanding recipients of this 

year’s scholarships, if not this year, plan to come next year.

Jayne Bauer

Julie Bennett

Jennifer Bethlenfalvay

Robert Blanshan

Zimmerman

Janet Dermer

Steven Eisenberg

Carol Fischer

Debra Gania

Myra Garcia

Erika Geissler

Elaine Gilley

Sarah Gray

Hans Gross, Jr.

Ofer Guez

Maura Heidi Henderson

Andrew Henry

Christine Holt

Nicole Jansch

Shirley Jose

Creigh Kelley

Kathy Kellison

Ray Ketterman

Joseph King
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David Koechley

Cynthia Madsen

April Masear

Maria Mohacsi

Bernadette Montano

Jim Murray III

Donald Natalie

Rose Marie Olmsted

Joyce Ross

Alma Ryan

Rebecca Sanders

Charlene Sanders

Kirk Smith

Kai Sokso

Benn Titleman and Beverly Byer

Sharon Tufts

Chris Valenti

18 Anonymous Donors

Reverse Mortgage Workshop!  Lunch and Learn!

Castlewood Library  - 6739 Uinta Street, Centennial

Wednesday August 30th,12 pm

RSVP  720-544-6309

Paula Hillman

Loan O"cier - NMLS ID #1619813

Fairway Independent Mortgage

9600 E. Arapahoe Road Ste 250 Greenwood Village, CO  80112

Paula.hillman@fairwaymc.com

2017 Scholarship Winners Photography  Jesse Alcorta
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Blue Birds And Pelicans
Bruce Ferguson

Last year I grew a birdhouse gourd.  Unfortunately, when I say I grew a gourd, that was about it, 
one.  I kept it over winter and it dried out and crinkled.  Come spring, instead of tossing it out, I 

more and almost never make their warning cry when I approach, but I haven’t been able to see 

moved on.  

other day, I watched two of them involved in a bit of aerial acrobatics, as one tried to convince 

spruce tree up the hill and was quickly met with a blue jay who wasn’t intimidated in the least.  

toward the west.  Usually, the crows take up this job of harassing hawks, but of late I haven’t seen 

and the humming birds are beginning to show themselves more. 

altitude, but I have no idea really.  Maybe they just don’t like lawn mowers. 

New Construction
Remodeling
Gas Log Installation
Water Heaters
All Phases of Plumbing

Malcolm Spinks
Walnut Hills Resident
Licensed
Insured
Bonded
Master Plumber
303-771-4814

mtsplumbingllc.com

Meet the Advertiser
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Thank You! Did you know that 75 of your neighbors and their families, volunteer to hand deliver 
the Walnut Hills Newsletter to nearly 1200 doorsteps, rain or shine, and sometimes ice and snow?  Some are kids and some are original owners.  
We have whole families who deliver the newsletter together.  It’s great so many people are walking the neighborhood, getting to know their 
neighbors and keeping Walnut Hills safe.  Delivering newsletters this way has saved thousands in postage over the past 54 years, so that all 

tradition.  We also have a dedicated newsletter staff that we could not print without! We want to acknowledge everyone’s time and dedication 
to the newsletter.  We really couldn’t do it without you!  Thank You!

Annelies Rahbany
Barbara Henigsman
Barbara Kuwitzky

Brenda Satar

Carol Welch
Caroline Stewart
Carolyn Nowels
Cindy Stark
Corie Seeman
Dani Linnebach
Darcy Miccio-Pace
Dave Wilson
Diana Miller
Diane Emily
Diane Endsley

Eddie Bond 
Elizabeth Chan
Emmy Jacobson
Gill Maestas
Holly Job
J.D. Murphree
James Grual
Jana Lutton
Janet Achilles

Jennah Ross
Jennifer Brunke
Joan Rowe
Joseph Lammers
Judy Welch
Karen D’Amboise
Kathleen Martin
Kay Merrill
Kirby Berke
Linda Guss
Lindsay Carter
Lisa Eyl
Lois Haugarth-Miersch
Joan Rowe
Judy Welch
Julie Bennett
Maggie Haskett
Mardry Marion
Marge Ruoff
Matthew Augustine

Melodi Revercomb
Michele Cavey
Mike Snyder

Monica Dansfelser
Nancy McCarty
Nicki Brann

Nicole Jansch
Pam Meskimen
Patricia Venette
Paula Hillman

Randy Lutton 
Renate Olson
Rose Wolf
Sarah Gray
Sarah HebertC
Sharon Tufts
Sherry Job
Shirley Jose
Sue Berscheid
Suzanne Johnston
Will Senn

Newsletter Staff
Ilsa Gregg - Publishing Editor
Donna Senn - Advertising Sales Manager
Jesse Alcorta - Photographer
Will Senn - Distribution Manager

Kathleen Martin - Neighborhood Distribution
James Grual - Neighborhood Distribution
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Photography - Jesse Alcorta

It’s your future . . . . . be there healthy!

Exclusive O er -
Call to schedule your welcome visit 

and receive a FREE 30 minute massage 
with initial $50 exam and adjustment 

(new patients only)

Peakview Chiropractic and Wellness Center
Dr. Chris Butler, DC 
6500 S. Quebec Suite 100
Centennial, CO  80112
303-741-2444

www.butlersback.com

Photography  Jesse Alcorta

I-25 Update
The I-25 and Arapahoe Road 

Interchange Reconstruction 

project team made substantial 

progress in the spring. Some of 

these major accomplishments 

include: completed I-25 paving, 

I-25 bridges over Arapahoe 

Road, completed noise wall 

construction and completed four 

While the project team has 

date, a substantial amount of 

construction remains, especially 

on Arapahoe Road. The rate of 

progress over the next couple of 

months is dependent on weather. 

Remaining key elements of 
construction:

•Reconstructing the westbound 

lanes of Arapahoe Road and 

building the center median 

•Paving on Arapahoe Road 

installation

•Constructing new business 

access east of South Alton Way

•Final aesthetics of Walnut Hills 

noise wall.  The average noise 

wall height on this project is 15 

feet. 
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Walnut Hills Newsletter                   walnuthillsnewsletter@gmail.com

Editor - Ilsa Gregg 

720-514-9755

Advertising Manager

Donna Senn 

303-741-2065

Distribution Manager

Will Senn

303-741-2065

Stop the Speeding in Walnut Hills 
Help bring needed attention to dangerous driving in the neighborhood.   

Consistent complaining by everyone who sees speeding is the only way to get 

the help we need.  Call every day!  ! ank You! 

Recorded Tra$  c Complaint Line - 720-874-3825

6550 S. Yosemite St.  303-770-2980     ASRrentall.com  

Throwing an end of 

summer party?

We have everything

 you need!

Tables, Chairs, 

Tents, Games, 

Margarita Machines, 

Helium Tanks

Sound Systems

Snow Cone Machines

& Much More!

10% Discount for Seniors and Military 

Sewer and Drain Service
Garbage Disposals
Water Heater Repair/Replace
Leaky Pipes and Fixtures
Complete Plumbing & 
Drain Cleaning Specialist

suredrainservice.com

6920 Jordan Rd Suite L.  Centennial, CO  80112

CLASSIFIED ADS 
TENNIS LESSONS  O2 ering private and group lessons for all ages & skill 

levels.  Call: Katrina Curtis  (520)991-1768 for more information.

GRAPHIC DESIGN FOR YOU!   A2 ordable, quality visual designs! I 

can help you with logos, ads, and printed materials.  Call Kristine Reine at 

720.320.9668

PRIVATE MUSIC LESSONS   Violin, Viola, Bass, Electric Bass, Beginning 

Guitar   Long time Walnut Hills Resident, 30 Years Music Teaching 

Experience! Dan Christian 303-908-3322 dharroldchristian@gmail.com

HOME REPAIRS & HANDYMAN SERVICE Deck and Fence 

Restoration, Painting, Repairs, etc. WH resident Mark 303-968-4454 www.

hitthedeckrestoration.com

“GET A GUY”  Over your head?  Computer help and Smart Phone updates, 

Home Repairs and Yard Maintenance.   Marc 303 368 8313

PERSONAL CARE FOR SENIORS  companion care, light house cleaning, 

transportation.  Mai Horiagon 720-215-1084.

PET AND HOUSE SITTING   Walnut Hills Mother and Son team will care 

for all creatures and/or watch your house.  No job too small.  Have references.  

Call Senn Family @ 303-741-2065

HOME REPAIRS & REMODELING  Small jobs welcome.  Tile work, 

baths, kitchens, and general carpentry.  WH resident Jim #303-880-8830. 

Get your bids ready for the Silent Auction!
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Jennifer Shinn - Hair Designer

 

jashinnhair@gmail.com

303-720-2716

Studio Allure 
at Phenix Salon Suites

20% Off First Visit
9140 Westview Rd. Suites 129 & 131 

Lone Tree, CO  80124

Check out my reviews on Yelp

Peakview Chiropractic and Wellness Center
Dr. Chris Butler, PC 
6500 S. Quebec Suite 100
Centennial, CO  80112
303-741-2444

Call to schedule your welcome visit 
and receive a FREE 30 minute massage 
with initial $50 exam and adjustment 

(new patients only)

It’s your future . . . . . be there healthy!
www.butlersback.com

50% O" Registration

Non-damaging    No adhesives
Undetectable       Versatile

Luscious Locks Hair
Tracy Shelton

www.lusciouslockshairdesign.com

9140 E Westview Rd Suite 111
Lone Tree, CO  80124

303-521-6678

Free Set of Shampoo 
& Conditioner

with original purchase

Custom Design

The wearable solution for hair loss and thinning hair

Coupons and Great 
Deals

Senior Citizens

10% Off with 

Coupon

References in Walnut Hills Available

Back to School
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